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Trip to Honeystreet Mill

Words: Stephen Rogers. Photos: Bill Reed


On Thursday 31st October I met Alex and Bill at Studley Grange garden centre at 11am. 
After coffee we proceeded through the Wiltshire countryside to Honeystreet Mill via 
Avebury, West Kennet and Alton 
Barnes arriving at Honeystreet Mill 
just after mid-day. 

At this location adjacent to the 
Kennet and Avon canal you can hire 
a boat for the day. There are three 
interesting shop’s, a museum about 
crop circle’s and a cafe serving 
excellent food. 

 

After lunch we proceeded to visit a 
nearby very old Saxon church.  

On leaving the church we met a 
local farmer who was admiring our 
morris minor’s.He spoke about the 
crop circle’s that have appeared 
over night on his farm. He said of 
130 circle’s on the farm over the 
year’s he has never caught anyone 
making them, a mystery! 

We made our way home, after an 
interesting day, via Avebury. 



Outing to Atwell Wilson with Swindon C.C.C. 3rd November 
Words: Bill Reed & Andrew Bracher. Photos: Bill Reed.


On Sunday the 3rd of November, Members of the 
Swindon Classic Car Club met up in Wroughton at 
the Ellendune car park for a run to the Atwell 
Wilson Museum near Calne.   It was member Ann 
Marie's birthday so an excuse to celebrate.   

Myself and Becca were one of the last to arrive 
and were greeted by a line up of Austins, Morris 
and other wonderful classics. 

Cars left Wroughton whilst the mail van went to 
refuel at eye watering expense.(It does seem to 
go go well on "4 star”). 

Going through Avebury we arrived at the Atwell 
Wilson Museum, upon arrival we found Bill trying 
to fill up with cheap fuel!                                         



 

We all then spent an enjoyable couple of hours looking around the exhibits including Sir 
Alec Issgonis' personal mini Prototype. After an absorbing couple of hours, we emerged to 
find that most people had moved on so we made our way back to Wroughton. 

Following our visit to the Motor Museum, Alex, Steve Rogers and I, along with Swindon 
Classic Car Club members, were very kindly invited by Trevor and Heidi to tea at their 
house in Alexandra Park to celebrate Ann Marie Oram’s birthday. 

Trevor and Ann Marie are Austin A30 enthusiasts and it was entertaining to drive in convoy 
with them back through Avebury and Wroughton, up to Trevor and Heidi’s house which 
looks out across to Barbury Castle and the Ridgeway - a fantastic view.  There we were 

introduced to the goats, turkey and 
chickens before going indoors to 
meet the rabbits, and then enjoy 
tea, cheese scones and cake, made 
by Heidi using their own eggs. 

Many thanks to John and all concerned for this 
outing. 






New Seats for Betsy


Photos: Bruce Ephgrave


Betsy’s front seats had become rather ‘soggy’ and not very comfortable, so Bruce sought 
out some replacements. 

Luckily some rather nice red, 
leather  seats were for sale in 
Gloucestershire and luckily Bruce 
was able to have them delivered! 

Betsy is now looking even smarter 
as evidenced through these 
photos!, 

Drive on Sunday, 17th November.

Words: Clive Frost Photos: Charlie Frost, Bill Reed.


On Sunday, 17th November, the NWMMOC met up at the Hillier Garden Centre for a ride 
out and lunch.  



It was a pleasant Autumn day, with plenty of sunshine and dry roads; ideal weather for a 
drive though the countryside. There was a large turn out and it was good to see so many 
Morrises parked up ready for the off.  

Following a cup of coffee and the distribution of the route, we set of in groups, following 
the instructions provided by Pam and Ash.  

As there were a few single occupants, I had 3 cars following me, with Charlie as my 
navigator.  

The instructions were clear, though I did miss one turning but realised straight away and a 
quick U turn got us back on route. There was also a short delay as we had to pass a group 
of cyclist that were spread out. This resulted in the group of 4 cars becoming split up but 
we soon got back together to complete the route. We had 2 deers leap through the hedge 
very close in front of us as we drove along one narrow lane, which was a quick test of the 
brakes.  

The 30 mile journey took about an hour to complete, passing through a number of villages 
along the way and taking particular care in South Cerney due to the high incidence of pot 
holes!! 

Journey's end was the Sun Inn in Lydiard Millicent for lunch. The food was very good and 
given such a large group, all dishes were hot and the food well cooked. I did succumb to 
the temptation of the dessert menu and had an apple crumble. This, on top of a plate full of 
roast beef and vegetables, proved to be very filling and a nap of the sofa was necessary 
once we got home. 



 All in all, a great get together and a good catch up with other members of the club. Our 
thanks to Pam and Ash for organising the event and taking the time to compile a detailed 
and easy to follow route.  

Car Maintenance

Words: Clive Frost


I recently applied “Lanoguard” as an underseal on Penny, my 62 year old Traveller. Having 
given the underside a clean with a jet wash, I noticed some areas where the previous 
underseal was thin or non existent.   A friend at work who has recently restored a Land 
Rover Defender recommended “Lanoguard” so I thought I'd give it a go.  It is applied as a 
spray and comes in a 2 litre bottle with a spray nozzle. I jacked up one side of the car, 
removed the wheels and applied, then did the same on the other side. It was easy to apply 
and 2 litres is ample for a Morris. I've got about 1/2 a litre left.  

Be sure to wear a face mask and keep the area ventilated as the spray is a fine mist. Also 
have something under the car to catch any drips. I applied the spray liberally so there were 
lots of drips! I used a large bit of cardboard. It takes up to 24 hours for “Lanoguard” to dry 
and the manufacturer recommends applying annually. It is clear when dry.  

“Lanoguard” is quite expensive when compared with other products available and the kit I 
got also included a tin of grease, https://www.lanoguard.co.uk/products/lanoguard-vehicle-
underbody-and-chassis-care-kit. If it keeps the rust at bay, it's money well spent though. 
What do you use to underseal your Morris Minor? 

How did you learn to drive?

Words: Pam Holmes Photos: Martin Howard


I passed my “driving test” on second attempt, in January 1972 having had lessons 	  	
through two driving schools with practice time in an Austin Cambridge with my dad 	 	

https://www.lanoguard.co.uk/products/lanoguard-vehicle-underbody-and-chassis-care-kit.
https://www.lanoguard.co.uk/products/lanoguard-vehicle-underbody-and-chassis-care-kit.


in the passenger seat.  I later sat in the passenger seat as my mother learnt to drive 	
and realised how frightening that experience can be! 

At the Sun Inn after the Branch Drive, Martin Howard told me about his foray into a 	 	
charity shop where he found a copy of “ The Austin Seven Book”.   Back in the 1930’s,  
The Austin Seven Book seems to have been a ‘self-help’ manual for learning to drive!  
Here are a few pages from the book, which may be of interest. 



 





North Wilts Branch Events, MMOC Area 4 Events and other 
events.


Please refer to the North Wilts Branch website.

http://www.northwiltsmmoc.co.uk/styled-18/index.html


Thanks & final notes

From: Pam Holmes


I would like to thank those people who have taken the time to contribute to this Branch 
Newsletter by sending me short reports and/or photos:

Stephen Rogers
Ash Holmes
Bill Reed
Cliver Frost
Charlie Frost
Andrew Bracher
Bruce Ephgrave
Martin Howard

Finally, as this will be the last Branch Newsletter before the Christmas holiday, I would like 
to wish everyone a healthy, peaceful and happy time.

Hoping to see everyone at the Christmas Picnic on 15th December, also at the Sunday 
lunch on 12th January 2025! Please advise Gill Waters if you are planning to attend either 
or both of these events.   

http://www.northwiltsmmoc.co.uk/styled-18/index.html













